
           
 
        A Town Board Meeting was held  
        October 25, 2010 @ 7:00 PM    
        at the Town Hall  
Presiding:      Supervisor Bellows 
Attending:      Councilwoman Briggs, Councilman Gill, Councilwoman Horner, Councilwoman 
Zell and 10 members of the public. 
  
Resolution # 2010-128     Motion to accept the minutes 
Offered by Councilwoman Horner    Seconded By Councilwoman Zell 
 
BE IT RESOLVED TO accept the September minutes. 
        All Voted Aye 
Resolution # 2010-129     Claims and Vouchers 
Offered by Councilwoman Horner    Seconded by Councilwoman Zell 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board accept the audited voucher listed on Warrant # 10-10 
dated 10/21/2010 in the total amount of $149,659.82 
Charged as follows: 
 
General Fund $ 107,732.05    Highway Fund: $ 26,262.94 
Special Districts &Lighting: $651.50 
Trust & Agency: $3,121.38 
Capital Projects: $11,891.95       
        ALL VOTED AYE 
 
Resolution # 2010-130     Town Clerks Report 
Offered by Supervisor Bellows    Seconded by Councilwoman Zell 
 
BE IT RESOLVED to accept the Town Clerks Report.  
        ALL VOTED AYE 
         
 
Resolution # 2010-131     Supervisor Report 
Offered By Councilwoman Briggs    Seconded by Councilwoman Zell 
 
BE IT RESOLVED to accept the Supervisors report. 
        ALL VOTED AYE 
 
Town Board Business 
 

1. The Public Hearing was held for the Amended Ethics Local Law. The terms limits were 
adjusted to read consecutive service in the Ethics Board shall not exceed two complete 
three years terms. The resolution passed since there were no objections. 

2. The court received a grant for renovations and one contract was painting two wall of the 
courtroom. The town Board felt that since the court uses the entire room during court that 
the entire room should be painted. Councilwoman Horner contacted Judge Parker to 
discuss painting of the entire room. with the grant. She was waiting to here back from 
him. 

3. Councilman Gill is waiting to here back from Dave Corrigan about the Rail Trail 
Plaques. 

4. According to the Public Access seven towns are responsible for the public television 
funding. We will set up a meeting to discuss this after the documents are forwarded to 
our town attorney to look over. 

5.  We received a letter from the NYC DEP projects planned along Route 28, resurfacing  
Coldbrook Road and also working on  S curve on Coldbrook. They hoped that Spillway 
Bridge will be completed in Oct of 2010 and Stone Church bridge be completed in Oct of 
2011. If anyone have any question or concerns about the projects they can be reached at 
340-7800.  

6. With the town leaf pick-up discontinued we still would like to encourage people to mulch 
their leaves or take them to the transfer station in paper bags. In the spring we will look 
for feedback from town residents good and bad on how the mulching went. 

7. We will be looking at some drainage projects for 2011. Continuation  of Rolling 
Meadows  and Heintz property on Route 28A 



8. Good news from the Valley group that our insurance was reduced by $10,000. 
9. We had a request about bake sale on elections day. Since Myer PTA has already been 

approved and have done in the past the town board thought they should be the only ones 
to have it here. 

10. UC Planning Board sent out a questionnaire a few months ago. Greenway Compact Plan 
is about looking into the future. The town board will discuss it at the Nov. meeting.  

11. The idea from most on the Town Board for the Central Catskill Collaborative byway was 
putting up a kiosk on Route 28 at the old gas station. We still need to talk to the owners 
of the gas station and discuss how the entrance and exit would work. 

12. The town attorney will be putting together the Local Law for Dog Licensing. When that 
is complete the town board will set the public hearing. 

13. Anyone wishing to enter the Crummy Creekside Culvert Contest can get more 
information and entry forms at www.ashokanstreams.org/culvertcontest.html.  Deadline 
is November 30th. 

14. Maverick Road reduced speed limit request has been sent to the state for review. 
15. ZBA chairman, Code enforcement officer Hoffstatter and the town attorney will get 

together to discuss the steps to follow during ZBA meetings. 
16. The town board felt that the Dog Warden request for a town cell phone was not necessary 

and the phone in her home was sufficient for her to be reached. 
17. Halloween Curfew will be 7:30 pm for children under age 18 unless accompanied by a 

parent. 
18. Ghost Walk by the Hurley Heritage Society will be Friday Oct 29th at 7:00 pm on Main 

Street. 
 
From the Departments 
 

1. Councilman Gill talked bout the Stream Management resolution that we need to pass in 
order to eligible for the funding and training. He thought the highway did a great job paving 
Dughill and wanted to find out the total cost for the job. 
2. Councilman Zell said that maybe the board should appoint a committee for the 350th 
anniversary celebration. 
3. Code Enforcement office Hoffsttater said that the town did well on the MS4 Audit. There 

were a couple issues of concern. The wash station at the highway and the original Local 
Law passed  needed to be reviewed by the town attorney. He is still waiting for the final 
report. 

4. Highway Superintendent said the amount for paving Dughill was about $138,000.  
 
  
Resolution #2010-132     Halloween Curfew 
Offerd by Supervisor Bellows   Seconded by Councilwoman Horner 
 
BE IT RESLOVED TO set the Town of Hurley Halloween curfew at 7:30 PM for children 
under the age of 18 unless accompanied by a parent. 
        ALL Voted Aye 
 
From the Floor 
1. Roy Hochberg said the UC budget is in process and the 0% increase will hold.  He also went 
on a tour of farms in Southern Ulster County, New Paltz and Marlboro. 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn was made by Councilman Gill, seconded by Councilwoman Briggs and all 
voted aye. 

         ______________________ 
         Judy Mayhon, Town Clerk  


